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Please find Southern Water’s responses to both the Ofwat consultation questions and those asked on 
behalf of the Panel relating to Code change CPW100. 
 

Consultation questions 
 
Consultation question 1: Of the three options identified in relation to extending liquidity support, which 
option do you support and why? Please explain your answer and provide supporting evidence wherever 
appropriate. Which option is most compatible with furthering customers interests and why? 
 
We completely agree that, for the reasons set out in the consultation, extending liquidity support in its 
current form (option 3) is not appropriate or necessary to support the market. An extension would increase 
the total amount of liquidity provided by wholesalers (an emergency short term solution) when alternative 
sources of liquidity are available i.e. government CBILS loans, etc. Such an extension also appears 
unnecessary considering the take up of the arrangements has been limited, and the coronavirus 
restriction are now being relaxed, with most businesses returning to some form of trading. 
 
We would support option 1 or option 2.With option 2 assuming additional retailers are not allowed to opt 
in (see our response to question 3) and the deferred amounts are capped at the proposed 25% level (see 
our response to question 2). 
 
We agree that the interest payable by Retailers would be applicable should the scheme be extended. For 
the avoidance of doubt, the interest arrangements should continue until all of the deferred amounts have 
been repaid in full, and therefore, the interest charges would also be applicable should option 1, to close 
the scheme, be implemented. 
 
Consultation question 2: If we were to implement option 2, should we retain the existing capped amount 
of liquidity support (i.e. 40% of primary charges from March to July), or should this be reduced to a lower 
level (e.g. 30%, or 25%)? Please explain your answer and provide supporting evidence wherever 
appropriate. 
 
We believe that the existing capped amount could be reduced to a lower level with little or no impact to 
retailers or the stability of the market. Our view is based on the limited up take of the current liquidity 
support scheme (only eight retailers, four of which are associated to wholesalers) and the level of deferred 
payments (which are substantially above the ‘Deferral Floor Percentage’). We would suggest a level of 
25% (75% Deferral Floor Percentage) would be appropriate, as this would still be in excess of all but one 
of the current retailers’ deferred amounts. 
 
Consultation question 3: If we were to implement option 2, should we continue to allow Retailers to opt 
into the scheme at any time up until October 2020? We also welcome stakeholder views on the most 
appropriate way a cap could be implemented into the current mechanism. Please explain your answer 
and provide supporting evidence wherever appropriate. 
 












